
 
 
Can You Help Solve This Cold Case? 
Lori Billingsley 

 
Lori Billingsley was a junior at Aloha High School 
who helped tutor students in the counseling section, 
but otherwise was quiet in terms of school affairs.  
She was 17 years old, with light brown shoulder-
length hair, brown eyes, and wearing barrettes in 
her hair.  She left her home on Southwest 
Heritage Court in Aloha with friends at about 9 
pm on October 10, 1982.    
 
Lori’s body was found 12 hours later in a ditch 
on Southwest Miller Hill Road.  She had been, 
strangled, stabbed and beaten to death.   

 
If you lived in 
Washington 
County at that 
time, you likely read the 
newspaper articles below.  They 
describe her clothing, including a 
distinctive t-shirt, and ran her high 
school photo.  You might remember 
hearing that witchcraft was involved and 
a second body was discovered, but those 
rumors were quickly dispelled. 
 
The case had few leads but investigators 
continued to work the case.  In March 
1983, they offered a $3,000 reward to 
anyone with information that would lead 
to the arrest and prosecution of the 
person responsible for her death.  While 
suspect information was developed, 
detectives lacked the evidence needed to 
prosecute the case.   
 


